מבחן מטה – אמצע יי

תוכנית תפנית לבגרות – סטארט, בשיתוף משה"ח

אנגלית שאלון א' – הבנת הנקרא (MODULE A)

הוראות לנבחן

א. משך חבחינה: שעה. مدة الامتحان: ساعه

ב. מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה: בשאלון זה שתי מטלות בהבנת הנקרא.

מטלה ראשונה - הבנת הנקרא - 84 נקודות מטלה שנייה - הבנת הנקרא - 52 נקודות סהייכ - 100 נקודות

ג. <u>תומר עזר מותר בשימוש:</u> מילון דו-לשוני או מילון אוקספורד אנגלי-אנגלי-עברי או מילון הראפס אנגלי-אנגלי-ערבי.

قاموس هاراب- انجليزي-عربي

- ד. <u>הוראות מיוחדות</u>: (1) עלייך לכתוב את <u>כל</u> תשובותייך בגוף השאלון בלבד (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
 - . כתוב את כל תשובותייך באנגלית ובעט בלבד . אסור להשתמש בטיפקס.
 - (3) בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

حملاطمه! بالنجاح

ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS

קרא את המודעה שלפניך,

اقرأ الإعلان الذي أمامك، ثمّ أجب عن الأسئلة 1-6 التي تليه.

וענה על השאלות 6-1 שאחריה.

Read the advertisement below and then answer questions 1-6.

COME VOLUNTEER AT THE ZOO

Are you a teenager who likes animals? Do you want to volunteer? Come to the Columbia Zoo and become a Zoo Teen!

What is a Zoo Teen?

A Zoo Teen is a high school student who volunteers at the Columbia Zoo for five hours a week during school vacations.

What do Zoo Teens do?

They welcome the visitors, give them directions and answer their questions. They also take groups of visitors around the zoo and tell them about the animals.

What do you have to do to become a Zoo Teen?

10

5

- Bring a letter from your parents saying that they allow you to volunteer.
- Take a short course at the zoo before you begin to work. You will learn about the zoo and the animals. You will also learn how to speak in front of a group of people.

If you want to be a Zoo Teen, fill out the form at www.columbiazoo.com.

After we get your form, we will invite you for an interview.

בחינת מטה באנגלית חורף תשע"ב- שאלון א'- הבנת הנקרא -גרסה ב'			
أجب بالإنجليزية عن الأسئلة $6-1$ حسب ما تعدد ولا معدد الله المؤالين 2 و 3 معدائرة حول الإعلان. في السؤالين 2 و 3 معدائرة حول معدد الموات المعدد ال	7 *		
Answer questions 1-6 in English according to the advertisement.			
questions 2 and 5, circle the number of the correct answer. In the oth questions, follow the instructions.	31		
quodiono, fonow the methodicite.			
1. Who is this advertisement for? Give <u>ONE</u> answer, (lines 1-2)			
ANSWER: Teenagers who	s)		
2. When do Zoo Teens volunteer? (lines 3-5)			
i) Five hours every month.			
ii) On school vacations.			
iii) Every day after school.			
(6 point	s)		

3. PUT A V BY THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS, (lines 6-8)

What work do Zoo Teens do?

..... v)

..... i) They help visitors at the zoo. ii) They take care of animals. iii) They take people around the zoo. iv) They teach new volunteers. They invite people to come to the zoo.

(2x6=12 points)

4. If you want to be a Zoo Teen, what should your parents write in their letter? (lines 9-13)

ANSWER: (8 points)

/ המשך בעמוד */*

בחינת מטה באנגלית חורף תשע"ב- שאלון א'- הבנת הנקרא -גרסה ב'

	5.	Zoo Teens learn how to talk in front of people because they have to (-). (lines 9-13)
	a.	describe their work to other teenagers
	b.	tell groups of visitors about animals
	c.	talk about the zoo in their schools
		(6 points)
6.		COMPLETE THE SENTENCE, (lines 14-15)
		Before teenagers can go for an interview, they have to
		(8 points)

/המשך בעמוד 5/

اقرأ القطعة التي أمامك، ثمّ أجب عن الأسئلة 7-12 التي تليها.

קרא את הקטע שלפניך, וענה על השאלות 7-12 שאחריו.

Read the report below and then answer questions 7-12.

Elephants and Bees

by Andrew Kim

Many farmers in Africa have a problem. Elephants get into the farmers' fields and eat the food they grow. The farmers have to find a way to keep the elephants out, so they put fences around their fields. They also try to frighten the animals by starting fires and making loud noises on drums. Often, these solutions do not help. Sadly, some

5 farmers kill elephants that go into their fields.

Dr. Lucy King, from Oxford University, thinks she has an answer to these problems. She found out that elephants are afraid of bees. She played a recording of bee sounds near a group of elephants and these huge animals ran away. They also made a special sound to warn other elephants.

10 Dr. King hopes her discovery will help the farmers. It could also save many elephants. "Farmers can put beehives" around their fields," she says. "When elephants come near, the noise of the bees will frighten them. They will run away and send a message to other elephants to keep away. Fewer elephants will die and farmers will have more food." It seems that Dr. King's solution can help both the farmers and the animals!

* beehive - כוורת

_

أجب بالإنجليزية عن الأسئلة 7-12 حسب القطعة. في الأسئلة 7 و 8 و 9 ضع دائرة حول رقم الإجابة الصحيحة. في الأسئلة الباقية، أجب حسب التعليمات.

ענה ב<u>אנגלית</u> על השאלות 12-7 על פי הקטע. בשאלות 7, 8, ו־ 9 הקף במעגל את המספר של התשובה הנכונה. בשאר השאלות ענה לפי ההוראות. 52 נקודות)

Answer questions 7-12 in <u>English</u> according to the report. In questions 7, 8 and 9, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

- 7. What problem do the farmers in Africa have? (lines 1-5)
 - a. Farmers have too much work in the fields.
 - b. Many elephants eat what farmers grow.
 - c. Elephants kill animals on their farms.

(6 points)

- 8. How do African farmers try to keep elephants out of their fields? (lines 1-5)
 - a. They put food outside the fences.
 - b. They run after the elephants.
 - c. They make frightening noises.

(7 points)

- 9. Dr. King found out that elephants (-). (lines 6-9)
 - a. are frightened by bee sounds
 - b. are usually afraid of fire
 - c. like to live in big groups

(7 points)

בחינת מטה באנגלית חורף תשע"ב- שאלון א'- הבנת הנקרא -גרסה ב'

10. What did the elephants do when they heard the bees? Give <u>ONE</u> answer, (lines 6-9) ANSWER:
(8 points)
11. What is Dr. King's solution to the farmers' problem? (lines 10-14)
ANSWER:
(8 points)
12. How does Dr. King's discovery make things better for the farmers and for the
elephants? (lines 10-14)
ANSWER: (1) For the farmers:
(2) For the elephants:
(2x8=16 points)